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COLLEGE AND GRADUATE SCHOOL OF EDUCATION, HEALTH, AND HUMAN SERVICES
Office of the Associate Dean for Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education
GRADUATE PROGRAM COORDINATORS MEETING

December 4, 2009

MEMBERS ATTENDING: Shawn Fitzgerald, FLA; Mark Kretovics, FLA; Mark Lyberger, FLA; Averil McClelland, FLA; Barb Scheule, FLA; Anita Varrati, FLA; Karen Gordon, HS; Dianne Kerr, HS; Kimberly Peer, HS; Robert Pierce, HS; Jason McGlothlin, LDES; Kristie Pretti-Frontczak, LDES; Rhonda Richardson, LDES; John West, LDES; Jim Henderson, TLC; Janice Hutchison, TLC; Marty Lash, TLC

MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mary Ann Devine, FLA; Karla Anhalt, LDES; Richard Cowan, LDES; Phil Rumrill, LDES; Bette Brooks, TLC; Connie Collier, TLC; Lettie Gonzalez, TLC; Pat O’Connor, TLC; Nancy Padak, TLC

GUESTS:  Jacob Barkley, Representing Ellen Glickman

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION TAKEN

	Centralization of Graduate Programs
	Nancy was questioned regarding the centralization of the graduate programs in RAGS. She explained that this is currently being discussed. There will be a meeting to discuss the possibilities. Nancy cannot attend but Mark Kretovics will represent her at this meeting. She will take suggestions from the faculty on the subject. Discussion was held as to the effect this would have on both faculty and students. One issue discussed was the personal touch in handling issues that arise with the students. Faculty asked about the review of student files for extensions on their programs and how this will be handled. Nancy shared that she was not sure exactly what the thinking is on this. Consultants have been hired to assist with this issue and be talking with faculty, staff and students. She shared the consultants are also looking at the issue of quality.
	Nancy will send the group the information on the consultants.

	Doing away with the Master of Arts option where there is an option of Master of Education
	Nancy Barbour explained that Therese Tillett is questioning if we really need the Master of Arts degree.  She explained that she doesn’t feel that it is necessary where there is an MED offered. Whether or not it is relevant on a transcript was discussed. Several members stated that there has been maybe one student that has done this program.
	Luci will contact Therese Tillett regarding how this may be handled – can it be done at an administrative level or must it be done program by program

	Goals statement – vs. resume or vita
	There is a desire to shift from a personal data sheet to either a resume or a vita for Ph.D. applicants. Nancy Miller explained this makes it clearer to the student what is expected for the application process. She stated that the resume/vita would be used for programs now requiring a personal data sheet. “the personal goal statement will be evaluated on content and quality of writing”  Family Studies wanted the personal statement to give the applicant more guidance into what they should submit.  The new text is “Describe the process by which you became interested in pursuing a Master’s degree in your proposed area of interest.  This statement should include educational (e.g., meaningful courses, projects and readings), professional (e.g., relevant work and/or volunteer experience), and personal experiences that contributed.  What are your professional goals and how will a Master’s degree in this area prepare you for accomplishing those goals?”

It was asked if anyone was using the writing component of the GRE. Sean Fitzgerald stated that he is using it and that it is helpful. Different members explained how their group has established an acceptable number and how it is used. 
	

	Setting up an appeals committee
	Discussion was held about how to revise the College Handbook statement about the Graduate Appeals committee. 
It was discussed that persons serving on this committee previously were very disgruntled because their decisions were overridden or not taken seriously. Nancy Barbour explained that she had heard this when she took over as interim. She explained that the committee had no guidelines or guidance and explained what the process had been for this committee. Previously, when an admission file was received, if any two of their GPA, GRE and essay evaluations were below the expectation, the file would go to the program coordinator who then developed a rationale for admission. She explained that there were no guidelines on how these files were examined. Decisions made by that group were not defensible by either policy or guidelines. Nancy explained her decisions are really not defensible on dismissals either. Currently if a student wants to appeal a dismissal, the file comes back to her again. She explained that there is a great need for an appeals committee. It was suggested that this group should also include admission appeals. How this group would serve as an appeals committee was discussed since the group is so large. Nancy explained that guidelines are intentionally vague to allow some latitude for subcommittees. It was decided that this group would have a totally different function than that of the Academic Grievance Committee.
It was suggested that the program coordinator for the student’s area not be on the subcommittee for review. 
After some discussion it was decided that there should be a minimum of three (3) persons on the committee. Persons from the program of the appealing student would not participate in decisions for that appeal. Nancy Barbour would convene this committee as necessary. The process would be left to Nancy to assure that both the student and the program have an opportunity to state their case. These would be non-academic complaints and issues.

Nancy suggested that there be a statement, interview summary of some sort of documentation built into this process from the program as to why they do not want to admit or why they want to dismiss the student. Discussion was held on the issue of the committee overriding the program and admitting the student and no one from the program wanting to work with the student or serve on the committee.
	NB will rework the statement and send out to the group for review and then voting.

	Comprehensive Exam Defense
	Discussion was held regarding the oral comprehensive exam defense. Nancy reviewed the oral comps. She asked if the group felt a time limit should be placed on a student to correct deficiencies. She explained that this has been problematic on a couple of occasions in the past. This becomes a problem when the student’s deficiencies are pointed out and they go away for two years and then return. 

The group felt that a student has 9 years to complete. They felt that the committee should decide when the deficiencies are completed. A line will be added to the form: 
The deficiencies will be completed by__________________. The committee will complete this.
	

	Continue to review policies
	This was tabled until another meeting.
	

	Graduate Faculty Representative role and evaluation of oral defense.
	Nancy Barbour shared the Walden University rubrics for evaluation of the quality of dissertations. Since this is a new group she asked that they work on the evaluation form and discuss the function of the graduate faculty representative. Is it to evaluate the faculty role, student role or quality of the dissertation?  It was brought up that there had been a new form developed, but there had never been an agreement reached regarding its use. It was asked how the form is being used and by whom? Is seems that these are currently not serving any purpose. Nancy explained that it must be decided if it is supposed to be feedback for the student, the committee, or for her. 

Discussion was held on the exact function of the grad faculty rep. Most felt their role was moderator per University policy. Several felt that the rep was there to make sure the defense was fair.

The question of correct procedure if you are the rep and you read the dissertation and it is wrong, incorrectly done etc. The proposal approval is a contract with the student. Discussion was held on the pre-defense and the defense and the role of the committee and rep in these. 

Nancy will have a conversation with the group that had met previously and bring the results back to the next meeting  
	


The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 noon

Next meeting:

Respectfully submitted

Luci Wymer, Recorder
